Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, January 25, 2016
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on January 25, 2016.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Jubal Durivage, Dale Tatro, Faye Cochran, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.
1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:00 pm.
2. Additions and Deletions to the agenda: None at this time.
3. Ratify action from January 11, 2016 meeting:

a. Motion to reappoint and sign required paperwork for Marvin Whitcomb as Eden’s Forest Fire Warden:  Dale made the motion to ratify action taken by the Selectboard on January 11, 2016 to reappoint and sign the paperwork for Marvin Whitcomb as Eden’s Forest Fire Warden.  Approved.

4. Approve the Minutes of January 11, 2016 (Special and Regular) & January 18, 2016:  Ricky noted a correction to the January 11, 2016 Regular meeting minutes:  #6 Eden’s material is better this year than last year and goes through the sanders better.  Dale made the motion to approve the minutes of January 11, 2016 (Regular meeting) with the correction and Special meetings of January 11, 2016 and January 18, 2016 as written.  Approved.

5. Citizen Input: None at this time.
6. Tanya Morin – Sanding of roads complaint (email):  Email correspondence from Tanya Morin of January 12, 2016 asking the Selectboard to review this topic again along with an invitation to review Tanya’s Facebook page comments was provided the Selectboard at her request.  Tanya was unable to attend the meeting of January 11th and was not present this evening.  The Selectboard stated it discussed this topic on January 11th, is not going to start replacing tires, and that since Tanya was not present to plead her case, it was passing over this item on the agenda.
7. Gihon Trac Packers – Permission to use a section of East Hill Rd:  Ricky noted that the request is for a portion of East Hill and South Pond Rd.  A portion of the VAST trail has been shut down through south woods.  The club is working with property owners to find other access routes so the road use may not be that far a distance.  The trail would be off the travel portion as much as possible.  Jubal questioned if Ricky as Road Commissioner had any concerns over this use.  No.  Jubal made the motion to allow and sign the permission form for use of East Hill and South Pond Rd for a VAST trail.  Dale seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.
8. Animal Control Officer Update: 
a. Rabies Clinic:  At the Selectboards request, Candy contacted both Animal Medical Hospital (David Stevenson) and Craig Johnston about scheduling a rabies clinics for each on two Saturdays in March.  Craig Johnston was not interested in providing this service if another clinic was scheduled.  Candy has confirmed the date of March 26th from 12:30PM to 1:30PM at the town garage with Animal Medical Hospital.  Faye mention another person who works with Justice for Dogs who might be able to also provide this type of service on an addition Saturday, if the Selectboard wished to do so.
b. Tracey has received notification from VLCT of the contact who will be assisting with updating the Animal Control Ordinance.  Tracey contacted Rachel, Gary and Faye for their input on changes.  Faye reviewed with the Selectboard areas she wished to be addressed in this update.  Faye will meet with Tracey tomorrow to put together a list of suggested changes to be sent to VLCT for their review.  The Selectboard was okay with most of the suggestions and will defer to VLCT’s guidelines.  

9. Constable Update:  None at this time.
10. Health Officer Update:  No additional information has been received from Amanda Jones.  It was noted that additional people have moved into one of the properties the Selectboard was concerned about.
11.
Beach Update:

a.
Update of other activities @LERA:  Nothing at this time.  
12. Road Commissioner Report:

a. Tree Farm Rd – weight correspondence:  Email correspondence from the State of Vermont regarding the weight limit for the structure placed at Tree Farm Rd was reviewed by the Selectboard.  Once official notification has been received from the State, the weight limit on that road will be changed to 24,000lbs, consistent with all other roads in Eden.
b. Better Back Roads Grant 2017 Opportunity:  Information from Alan May suggests Eden apply for this grant to cover the scope and design of the structure on Knowles Flat Rd that needs to be replaced.  Ricky will contact Randy Reed to work with Tracey on the application.  Jubal questioned if this grant could be used for scope and design of both structures on this road.  This will be verified.  This culvert by the gravel pit and the twin culverts are the next structures on Eden’s top five list to be addressed.
c. Update of other activities of Highway Dept:  
i. Dennis Heath has approached the town about purchasing the remaining gravel at Marge’s old pit on South Pond Rd.  There is approximately 7000 yards.  Ricky has contacted a firm about crushing the gravel to 1 ¼”.  They can do this for $3.50/yard with the town providing the loader to lug it away, $1.00/yard.  Current price at Tatro’s is $9.50/yard for the finished product.  The Selectboard would like Dennis to attend its next meeting to discuss this project.
ii. Ricky is having problems with subcontractors who are plowing snow into the town highway and leaving it there.  Ricky feels the proper way to address this problem is with a letter.  This approach will provide documentation that the town has been active in trying to correct the issue.

13. Kittell, Branagan & Sargent - Audit Report:  The final audit and findings letter have been received and reviewed by the Selectboard.  Eden’s accounts are in good standing and no significant findings were noted.
14. FYI:  

a. LCPC – Avian Flu Training 2-9-16:  Information for the Selectboard and Eden’s Health Officer of this upcoming event.
15. Any other business:  
a. The town report was delivered to the printer today.
16. Sign Orders (5):  Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.  
17. Ricky made the motion to adjourn at 7:20PM.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin
Selectboard Assistant 
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